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The Official Board met in the Pastor's Study Sunday, July 15th ('84) at 5 P.M.
for a combined June and July meeting. (The June meeting was postponed because of
the funeral service for Leon Grzybowski).

Present: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Cook, Davis, Fearn, Lauf, Nendel,
Picazio, Schlack and Yee; Sisters Bullwinkle, Cooper and Muir (13)

Pastor Bogdan read the third chapter of II Peter; this was followed by prayer by
the individual members of the Board.

The minutes of the Church Clerk were accepted with an addition - the California
Highschoolers (from Whittier) were furnished a meal on Friday, July 6th, by Bro.
Phil Menditto - Highway furnished drinks and dessert and after the service, snack
and dessert,

The Treasurer's report was accepted as prepared.

A letter was read from the Pennsylvania-Delaware District concerning a contribution
to the new camping grounds and conference center in Carlisle. It Was suggested
that we ask someone from headquarters to come to Highway and give further details
on the situation.

Brother Jim Heurich will be soliciting funds and pledges for Teen Challenge. On
Octfober 20th Teen Challenge will have a Radiothon, trying to raise $20,000.
Those contributing $200 will have their names mentioned on the Radiothon. Pastor
Bogdan requested that the Board channel their contributions through the church.

The Servicemen's Department in Springfield is asking for an offering. We have
eight young men in the services, receiving material from this department, etc.
It was agreed that we would send $50 as an offering.

Brother Les Lauf will take the position vacated by Leon Grzybowski; he will be
titled Plant Superintendent. Anastazia Grzybowski will continue her part-time help
- two days per week.

Brother Davis gave a report on the repairs to the building. The Edward R. Sabin
Company has done a fine job on the boilers and the installation of ceiling fans

in the main sanctuary. A maintenance contract with Sabin Company will probably be
accepted. Most of the work on the roof is finished - there are a few more re-
pairs to be taken care of.

After discussion it was decided to give Anastazia and her daughters the sum of
$2000 in honor of the service of her husband, Leon, who served the church faith-
fully for thirty years.

The meeting then adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk
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Please add to your membership list the name of Miss Carol terMeulen,

714 Rhawn Street, Philadelphia, PA 19111 Phone: 745-2837

Pleaee delete from your membership Miss Carol Halter (transferred to Kingsway)
Correct Sister Cooper's apartment number to Apt. 508 (recently changed)



